The Lakeside Practice PPG

Notes arising from meeting
Friday 8th September 2023 at 10.00am – 11.30am
Chair

Ellen Hutchinson (LP)
Minutes
Ellen Hutchinson (LP)
Present

As Above 

Emma Chappell (LP), Aimee Guthrie (LP), Iris Beech (Cllr), Fay Johnstone (P), Christine Moore (P), Austin White (Cllr), Jean Wood (P), Lisa Cook (PCD), Jon Finegold (Healthwatch)
Apologies

Frank Jackson (P), Graham Moss (P), Ruth Brook (P), Dawn Ford (P), Lesley Ray (LP), Dorian Dodds (P), John Hudson (P), Diana Hudson (P), Leonard Cathrine (P),
	Ref
	 Item 
	Notes

	Action

	1
	Welcome, Introduction & Apologies
	All were welcomed to the meeting. Today we had a new PPG member Jean Wood. We were also joined by Lisa Cook, care co-ordinator from Primary Care Doncaster and Jon Finegold from Healthwatch.

	

	 2

	Minutes from last meeting
	EH asked if there had been any more issues with prescriptions and Boots Pharmacy. Things appear to have settled down and there were no new concerns. To let EH know if anything changes.
Housebound patients were discussed. As discussed in previous meetings, District Nurses are no longer taking routine bloods and observations for housebound patients. The Doncaster roving team who administer the flu and covid vaccines kindly completed our outstanding bloods/obs at the end of March but we still have a waiting list from April 2023 to present. EH explained that recent communication came out that a new service was due to be set up hopefully in October. EH will cascade any more information that comes forward. 
	

	3
	Practice updates
	Changes to Lakeside staff members. Lynda who was the Patient Services Manager has now retired. Aimee from Reception has now moved into an admin/secretarial role upstairs. Sue has replaced Aimee on reception. 
We have another 2 GP registrars, Dr Makki and Dr Zainab. We are an expanding training practice and currently have 6 GP registrars. We are also training a nurse to become a practice nurse called Helen and we have Millie who is a phlebotomist. We also have a paramedic that has started with us providing minor illness type appointments. 
Members were concerned about the growing population in Askern and surrounding areas and if we had plans in place to support this. It had been discussed with previous meetings that the building was future proofed for 16,000 patients. EH and EC explained that yes, the building is future proofed for that many patients, but we do not own the building and only have access to so much of that space. The demand for rooms is very high with other practices and community services wanting to hire out rooms and space in the building. EH explained that we cannot just close the practice to any new patients and although did not have the numbers to hand, believed that our ratio of patients to GP was better than most practices in the area. 
The ARRS roles were discussed. These are additional services we can provide in the practice to ease the pressures on GPs. We currently have a podiatrist, physiotherapist, dietician, health & wellbeing coach, mental health practitioner, paramedic and community pharmacists. These all have appointments that our care coordinators can book straight into without needing a GP appointment first. 

Flu invites for over 65 patients have started to go out with a combination of text messages to self-book an appointment and letters for those that don’t have mobile phones. Our first clinic starts on 23/09/2023. We are hoping to begin the under 65 patients mid-october. Covid vaccines will also begin but the dates are still not set and no invites have been sent out yet. Due to the new Covid variant, we have been asked to vaccinate care homes and housebound patients first so this is the cohort of patients we are focusing on at present. Any updates regarding Covid will be posted on our Facebook page. 


	EH will get the figures for next meeting


	4


5

	PPG questions
AOB

	It was suggested that we have a notice board in the waiting area with all practice staff’s names and roles so patients can put names to faces, especially if they are not regular attenders. We could also update the facebook and practice website with the same information. 
The bin outside the practice again is overflowing. EC will find out who should be emptying it. The car park is also often full of people using the car park who are not the using the practice or other community services. EC will find out if anything can be done about this.
AC and IB informed the group of a new service that is starting at Askern Leisure Centre. It is a wellbeing suite of gym equipment that supports all age groups and abilities as well as long term health conditions. Lisa kindly visited the centre after the meeting and GP’s will soon be able to refer patients into the service. She will update us when she hears from DCLT. 
Lisa from PCD and Jon from Healthwatch were both in attendance at the meeting to find out ways in which we can improve our PPG groups and ensure voices of local communities are heard. Healthwatch Doncaster engage with local people to listen to their stories, inform them about changes and developments in health and social care and influence/challenge how services are planned and provided. Lisa explained that a community forum is being set up for patients to share their experience and knowledge and help the network improve the way health services are delivered. Forms were given out at the previous meeting and this one but if anyone would like a form emailing to them please let EH know. 
Jon gave us many helpful ideas and tips on how to engage better with our patients. We are hopefully going to start uploading the minutes of the meetings onto our website and share more on our facebook page. 

Jon informed the group of the Primary Care Voice Partnership meetings. These are held monthly for patients to attend to help try and make a difference to local services. If any PPG members that were not at the meeting would like the details of the meetings, please email EH or keep an eye on our facebook page as we will post the information there. There will also be a poster in reception.
For more info on who Healthwatch are please visit www.healthwatchdoncaster.org.uk 

It was suggested that we change the times of the meetings to encourage more patients to attend. Evenings were suggested and also for a GP to attend. Dr Teanby-Clark has attended evening meetings previously and Dr De Bolos has attended two this year. Members were reminded to bring forward any questions or concerns they felt we were unable to answer ahead of the meeting so we could ensure a GP was in attendance at the next one.

	Speak to CHP who own the building 
Speak to GP partners about change of meeting times

	6
	Closure of meeting
	EH and EC thanked for attending. 

If any members have any further questions for the practice that have not been covered in these minutes, please email ellen.hutchinson@nhs.net and these can be included in the next agenda.

Time and date of next meeting TBA

	


